
If you could not attend 
the event, the art is still 
on display at the Clay-
ton Center through Jan-
uary 31. These students 
are very creative and 
talented artists! 

Martin Luther King 
Day Volunteering or-
ganized by the Clay-
ton Morning Rotary 
Club: January 20, 
2020 9:00 am -12:00 
noon: I thank all of you 
who were able to volun-
teer for this worthwhile 
project! Seven members 
and their families helped 
to pack 30,000 meals 
for those in need in 
Johnston county.    

District 8 Board Meet-
ing: January 25, 2020 
at 10:00 am-12:00 
noon at the Clubhouse.  
Our district business 
meeting was attended 
by 13 TWCC members 
and 4 members from 
other clubs.  Our major 
business was discussing 
our new 2020 communi-
ty college scholarship 
competition and then we 
had social time over 
lunch at Manning’s res-
taurant.   

Happy February! Our 
events and volunteer 
opportunities have not 
slowed down with the 
new year.   I hope you 
are having fun being a 
member of TWCC, mak-
ing new friends  and 
learning how to make a 
difference in our com-
munity.   

January Meeting: At 
the January meeting, 
our members saw the 
$5000 check presented 
to Dean Penny, Board 
Chairman, Clayton 
Community Recrea-
tion Foundation for 
the Harmony 
(Universal) Play-
ground.  It is great to 
have the funds available 
from the Small Town 
Gala and to be able to 
reach our donation goal 
for 2020. 

With snowman decora-
tions everywhere in the 
clubhouse, the Home 
Life Community Service  
group led by  co-
chairmen, Nancy 
Maynard and Brenda 
Gay, assisted by their 
members: Margaret 
DeNubila, Ann Ellington, 
Arianna Harrison, Mary 
Frances Harrison, Sandy 
Harrison, Mary James, 
Mary James, Jamie 
Kosik, Lou McHale, Ma-
rie Monses, Barbara 
Nangle, Laurie Partlo, 
Barbara Pierce, Mari-

anne Sapsara, Jeanne 
Steward, Linda Strevig 
and Janet Williams 
made us feel warm and 
cozy to enjoy our deli-
cious meal.  The meal 
was provided by Betsy 
Grannis, owner of the 
Morning Glory Inn in 
Clayton. We all learned 
about the future devel-
opment in Clayton 
from our speakers, Jan 
Gallimore, Economic 
Development Specialist 
and Stacy Beard, Pub-
lic Information Officer 
for the Town of Clay-
ton. Our members had 
many questions an-
swered about all the 
new development in 
our area. 3 guests at-
tended, and one 
guest joined on the 
spot! We now have 11 
new members so far 
this year.  

Student/Clubwomen 
Art Awards TWCC 
and CVA Ceremony: 
January 9, 2020 at 
the Clayton Center. 
Susan Johnson, 
chairman and her 
committee:  Brenda 
Hill, Ruth LaRocca, 
Connie May, Dianne 
Carroll, Linda Strevig 
Becky Stewart, Sunday 
Penny, Angela Williams 
and Peggy Earp went 
to the local schools and 
asked teachers and 
students to participate.   
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great time to volunteer 
in your community of 
Clayton. 

Pebbles for you! If you 
were not at the January 
meeting, as you can see 
there is a volunteer peb-
ble with your name on 
it!  

  

Ways and Means 
Committee: Teresa 
Mathis is chairwoman.  
The other approved 
fundraisers this year 
are: “Pick a 
Prize” (Tricky Tray) 
Event on February 21, 
2020 at 6:00 pm at the 
Civitan Club: Contact 
Bree Rude and Brenda 
Hill to donate items 
(books, jewelry, can-
dles, home decorations, 
toys, etc.) and volun-
teer.  The Spring Fling 
Fashion Show and 
Brunch, March 7, 
2020 at the Brick and 
Mortar Restaurant in 
Clayton: Dianne Carroll, 
Bree Rude and Betsy 
Grannis.  The clothes 
will be provided by 

Belk’s.  Contact Dianne 
Carroll if you would like 
to model!  

Pebbles in a pond:  I 
hope all of you took 
your volunteer pebble 
(stone) from our last 
meeting and put it in a 
prominent place where 
you see it each day! 
This stone can remind 
you of all the great vol-
unteer work that you 
are doing for the Clay-
ton community!  Imag-
ine yourself throwing 
that stone across the 
lake, and the lake con-
nects to the river and 
flows to the ocean!   
Your volunteerism is 
like that and  touches 
so many who you will 
never meet. 2020 is a 

From Our President (continued)     Donna Steele 
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2/2    Patty Jo Johnson 

2/12  Dianne Carroll 

2/12  Jean Lee 

2/21  Judy Hoffman 

2/23  Donna Steele 

Welcome New Members!! 

New Members:  (L to R) Sherry Miller—Art CSP, Jeanne Stewart-Home Life CSP, Trisha 
Perna—Conservation CSP, Marianne Sapsara—Home Life CSP.   

Not pictured: Rhonda Nielsen—Education CSP 

A huge Thank You to 

Claude Monsees for 

fixing the desk at the 

clubhouse! 

Member 

Member 

Member 



The January meeting was hosted by 
the Home Life CSP and lunch was pro-
vided by Morning Glory Inn.   
 
President Donna Steele and Gala Co-
chairs Rachel Masimore, Sunday Penny 
and Judy Ryan presented Dean Penny, 
Board Chairman of the Clayton Com-
munity Recreation Foundation for 
the Harmony Playground, with a check 
for $5000. 

A very informative program, 
“Development in Clayton”, was pre-
sented by Jenn Gallimore, Economic 
Development Specialist and Stacy 
Beard, Public Information Officer for 
the Town of Clayton (pictured at left 
with President Donna Steele).  Clayton 
continues to grow with new housing 
and businesses (and perhaps a Chick 
Fil-a is in our future!). 
Other items covered in the meeting: 

• Sunday Penny introduced the 
guests and announced that guest 
Trisha Perna joined TWCC.  

• Club Women award winners were 
announced.  Pictured below: Citi-
zenship Award—Donna Steele; 
Clubwoman of the Year—Rachel 
Masimore; Clubwoman with 
Heart—Faye Brooks.  Congratula-
tions ladies! 

• The Nominating Committee will 
prepare a slate of candidates for of-
fice to serve 2020-2022 that will be 
voted on at the February meeting. 
Members interested in serving 
should contact Teresa Mathis. 

• Brenda Hill announced The Tricky 
Tray (Pick a Prize) fundraiser will 
be held on February 21, 2020 at the 
Clayton Civitan Club. Please bring 
any items for baskets to the next 
meeting.  Each CSP will be re-
sponsible for providing one bas-
ket.  A sign up sheet for volunteers 
was at the January meeting. 

• The Spring Fling Brunch & Fash-
ion Event will be held March 7th, 
10:30-1:30 at Brick & Mortar on 
Main Street.  Members were encour-
aged to sign up to model fashions 
provided by Belk’s.  The cost will be 
$35. 

• Susan Johnson announced the club-
women who won awards as part of 
the Art Festival.  Winners are Peg-
gy Earp—First Place Best Lyric Poet-
ry; Sarah Brooks—First Place Liter-
ary Composition Essay; Brenda 
Gay—First Place Photography Living 
Things & Still Life, and Second Place 
Literary Composition Essay; Marlene 
Dillon—First Place Art Drawings 
Acrylic, Water Colors and Pencil; Pat-
ty Jo Johnson—First Place Upscale 
Man’s shirt pillow. Congratulations to 
all of the winners! 

• Angela Williams announced that the 
Carolina Youth Theater (CYT) pro-
duction of “Our Town” will be held 
Feb. 27-29 at the Clayton Center.  
Refer to the Art CSP report in this 
newsletter for a list of items TWCC 
members can donate to help CYT. 

• Betsy Grannis requested that mem-
bers bring gently used books ap-
propriate for First Graders to the 
February meeting.  Seasonal books 
(such as Christmas or Easter) are 
not acceptable.  The Education CSP 
will be preparing book bags for the 
first graders at Cooper Academy in 
February. 

• The Clayton Chamber of Commerce 
Awards Banquet will be held at The 
Clayton Center January 29th.  The 
Clubwoman Award winners will be 
recognized at the banquet.  Tickets 
are $40.  Members can register at 
https://www.claytonchamber.com/  

January Meeting Highlights Page 3 

Backpack Buddies 

Tricky Tray/Pick A 
Prize 

Spring Fling Fashion 
Show 

Home Life members 

busy hosting the Janu-

ary lunch meeting.  Pic-

tured L to R: Susan All, 

Marianne Sapsara, Bar-

bara Pierce, Sandy Har-

rison, Nancy Maynard, 

Barbara Nangle, Lou 

McHale, Brenda Gay 

https://www.claytonchamber.com/


Page 4 Education CSP    Co-Chairs: Betsy Grannis, Marlene Dillon 

The Scholarship Committee of the Education 
CSP searched for candidates for the Sallie 
Southall Cotten Scholarship from all of our 
local high schools.  10 applicants were 
screened and interviewed for this honor.  We 
have selected an outstanding young man 
from Clayton High School, Christopher Ev-
erett, who stood out from all the other can-
didates because of his maturity and his drive 
to succeed.  Christopher is a high academic 

achiever with a weighted GPA of 4.43.  He is very active in school government, 
currently serving as the Student Body President.  He has a desire to attend 
college at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill where he hopes to 
study Public Policy and Political Science.  Christopher will be interviewing for 
the District 8 SSC Scholarship later this month and we are so proud to have 
him represent our club!  He will be invited to speak at our March meeting so 
you can look forward to meeting him then. 

The Scholarship Committee also re-
viewed the applications for our first 
winner of the Sybil Champion Com-
munity College scholarship, awarded 
to a Clayton area high school student 
who has chosen to attend a community 
college in North Carolina.  The recipient 
of this scholarship is Erick Hernandez-
Mendez, also from Clayton High 
School.  Erick is already attending classes at Johnston Community College 
(through the Career College Pathway program) and will continue his education 
there after graduating from high school.  He is a very dedicated young man 
who is the first in his family ever to go to college! 

Other news in the Education CSP:  we will be putting the 
book bags together later this month and delivering them 
to the 107 first graders at Cooper Academy.  In order to 
make this happen, we are seeking more books.  We don’t 
need any more stuffed animals, but we do need books – we 
try to give each child at least three books of their very own.  
These should be first grade level books in new or gently 
used condition – nothing religious, however.  Please bring 
books to donate at this month’s meeting.  Your generosity 
is greatly appreciated by the children who will receive these 
book bags. 

In the event of illness or be-
reavement, members are  
encouraged to contact  

Jamie Kosik  
if assistance is needed with 

meals, errands, etc.   
Call 561-351-0965 

or email  
jamiekosi@yahoo.com 

 

February Menu 

Entrée will be provided by 

Morning Glory Inn 

Chicken Cordon Bleu 

Casserole 

Broccoli 

Fruit Cup 

Art CSP will host and pro-

vide dessert & beverages 

Conservation CSP     Chair: Rachel Masimore, Loretta Mascia 

Nothing to report at this time. 

First 

Grade 

Level 

New or 

Gently 

Used 



Page 5 Night ‘N’ Gals/International CSP Chair: TBD 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, February 18th, 7:00pm at the clubhouse.  
 

Calling all members to participate in Walgreens vaccine program - Get a 
shot.  Give a shot.  For every flu vaccine given to a Walgreens customer, a 
vaccine is donated to a child in a developing country.  Other vaccines are also 
available at Walgreens.   

Notify Susan Johnson, 

Corresponding Secretary, 

if a card from the club 

needs to be sent to anyone 

Subscribe to  
GFWC 

News & Notes 
Simply provide your 

name, mailing ad-

dress, email, and 

club name 

to gfwc@gfwc.org! 

Home Life CSP    Co-Chairs: Brenda Gay, Nancy Maynard 

Thank you Home Life CSP members for decorating for the January meeting. 
The club house was absolutely beautiful. In spite of several ladies being 
down with the flu, the luncheon went very smoothly. Jamie Kosik once 
again did a wonderful job decorating the library window. We hope everyone 
had a chance to see her talent. 
 

Home Life would like to thank all the club 
members for their donations for House of 
Hope and Harbor House! Much needed 
and very much appreciated! The donations 
for House of Hope were delivered by Janet 
Williams and Nancy Maynard (pictured at left 
with some of the House of Hope residents).   

 

The walking group 
enjoyed their out-
ing to The Ava 
Garner Museum 
in Smithfield. A 
delicious lunch and 
wonderful conver-
sation followed at The Dupree House. Pictured at 
left, at the Ava Gardner Museum are Janet Wil-
liams, Brenda Hill, Susan Johnson, Nancy Maynard 
and Marianne Sapsara. 
 

Back Pack Buddies is in need of volunteers! 
Please consider an hour of your time to this won-
derful cause. Sign up sheets will be available at the 
February meeting. 
 

The Walking Group will be going to NC Museum of Art in Raleigh on 
Thursday, February 20th.  Participants will meet at the clubhouse at 
10:30am, then carpool to Raleigh for lunch prior to visiting the museum.  
There will be a sign-up sheet at the February meeting or contact Nancy 
Maynard if you want to participate. 

Public Issues CSP         Co-Chairs: Sarah Brooks , Bree Rude 

Public Issues CSP members are re-
quested to bring any items they want 
to donate the Tricky Tray/Pick a Prize 
baskets to the February meeting.  Two 
baskets will be donated: “Keep Warm 
This Winter” and “Herb Garden” (could 
use some small pots for planting herbs 
and herb plants; small garden tools). 

 
Please plan on remaining after the March meeting so we can plan for host-
ing the April meeting and determine what we will do for Fisher House. 

Sandy Harrison, 
Home Life CSP, de-
livers check for 
Backpack Buddies 
to Pastor Bill Beyer 
at Holy Cross Luther-
an Church. 

mailto:gfwc@gfwc.org
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February 3 
ESO Book Club 

TWCC Clubhouse 
 10am 

 
February 4 

Executive Board  
Meeting at clubhouse 

10am 
 

February 11 
Art CSP to set up for 

lunch meeting 
10am 

 
February 12 

TWCC Lunch Meeting  
hosted by Art CSP 

11:45am 
 

February 18 
Night ’N’ Gals Meeting 

with Junior Woman’s Club  
7pm 

 
February 20 

TWCC Walking Group 
Meet at clubhouse 

10:30am 
Lunch & NC Museum of 

Art 
 

February 21 
Tricky Tray/Pick a Prize 

Civitan Club 
5pm setup; Opens 6pm 

 
February 27, 28, 29 
CYT play—”Our Town” 

Clayton Center 
7pm 

 
March  6, 7, 9 

Book Sale 
Hocutt-Ellington Library 

 
March 7 

Spring Fling Brunch & 
Fashion Event 
Brick & Mortar 

10:30am-1:30pm 
 

March 14 
GFWC-NC State Arts  

Festival 
Mebane 

Nikki Dyke with the Carolina Youth 
Theatre (CYT) will be the Arts CSP 
speaker for the February meeting.  The 
dates for the CYT play "Our Town" are 
February 27, 28, 29.  TWCC members 
are requested to bring items to the Feb-
ruary meeting for the concession stand 
and backstage snacks for the actors.  
Items to bring are as follows: 

Art CSP  Co-Chairs: Angela Williams, Faye Brooks, Dianne Carroll 

ESO Book Club                   Chair: Brenda Gay 

The ESO book club will meet at The Woman's Club on Monday, Feb. 
3rd at 10:00.  Mary Sinzdak will lead the meeting as Brenda Gay will be 
away.  If you cannot  make the meeting, please let Mary know.   Mary's e-mail 
is msinzdak@yahoo.com  

Members of TWCC, the Hocutt-Ellington Library will have a book sale 
March 6 (4-7pm), 7 (8am—2pm) and 9 (4-7pm) sponsored by Friends of 
the Library.  ESO book club is collecting used books to give to the Library. If 
you have any books you would like to donate, please let Brenda Gay know or 
bring to the lunch meeting on Feb. 12th.  There will be a box near the door to 
place them in.  

Acceptable Book Donations: Gently used hardback or paperback fiction; 
Nonfiction books including cookbooks, inspirational books, biographies, mili-
tary works, gardening, art, how-to, medical and crafts; CDs, DVDs, VHS 
tapes, audio books and records; Textbooks if copyright date is no more than 5 
years old; Children’s books. 

Unacceptable Book Donations: Encyclopedias, Damaged books, Magazines 

As a follow up, the 100th Anniversary of the 19th Amendment, which 
gives women the right to vote in America will be celebrated in August 
2020.  GFWC (General Federation of Woman's Club) thought it would be a 
noteworthy Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. activity if we would discuss or read 
books  on the Woman's Suffrage Movement.    At the October meeting a list of 
books on the subject was available; if you did not pick one up and would like 
to have the list, let Brenda Gay know.  If you read a book on the subject, 
please report it to Brenda Gay.    

• Regular sized candy bars such as 
Snickers, M&M’s, Twix, Skittles, 
Reese’s Peanut Butter Cups, Her-
shey, Milky Way 

• Regular sized Granola Bars 

• Snack Size/Individual Bags of Pretzels, 
Gold Fish Crackers, Cheez-Its, Fruit 
Snacks  

• Bottled Water Setup at clubhouse February 11 at 10am 

ATTENTION MEMBERS 

As a season sponsor of CYT, TWCC members can purchase tickets to 

the upcoming production of “Our Town” a week before they go on sale to 

the public.  If interested, go to The Clayton Center Box Office between 

January 27-31 (10am-noon; 1-5pm). 

mailto:msinzdak@yahoo.com


Page 7 Art Festival   Chair: Susan Johnson 

The TWCC annual art festival was held in conjunction with 
Clayton Visual Arts at the Clayton Center on Thursday Janu-
ary 9th with Mayor Jodi McLeod as our special guest. This year 110 students 
from 8 area schools submitted 131 pieces of work. There were 32 first 
place winners and 19 second place winners. The schools that participated 
were Cleveland High School, Corinth Holders High School, Clayton High 
School, Riverwood Middle School, Swift Creek Middle School, Clayton Middle 
School, Johnston Charter Academy, and our home school community. All first 
and second place winners were given a certificate elegantly designed by Emily 
Brown and hand lettered by Ruth LaRocca. The first place winners received a 
monetary stipend (A total of $640).  The visual arts will hang in the Clay-
ton Center gallery until the end of January. Please take a few minutes to 
visit the center and enjoy the work. All first place entries will be taken to the 
State Art Festival in Mebane on March 14. 

TWCC members who participated in the festival were Marlene Dillon, Brenda 
Gay, Patty Jo Johnson, Sarah Brooks, and Peggy Earp. These ladies received a 
certificate and first place entries will be taken to the State Art Festival on 
March 14, 2020 in Mebane.    

Join me in thanking the members of the Committee who served as liaisons 
to the schools:  Brenda Hill, Ruth LaRocca and Connie May, Dianne Carroll 
and Linda Strevig, Becky Stewart, and Sunday Penny, and myself. Angela Wil-
liams organized the clubwomen entries and Peggy Earp took care of literature 
and secured our judges. 

Participation in the Art Festival is open to all Club Members. If you are inter-
ested in joining this project for the 2021 Festival let Susan Johnson or 
Angela Williams, Art CSP co-chair, know. 

Ruth LaRocca and Peg-
gy Earp are pictured 
with some of the stu-
dent artwork 

Brenda Gay (1/1) and 

Margaret Lee (12/31) 

celebrate their birth-

days with TWCC mem-

ber Brenda Hill and 

former member Sandy 

Nesselrode 

(Top Left) TWCC members with Judges; Back Row—Loretta Langdon, Judy Boyette, Marsha 

Rogers, Susan Johnson, Brenda Hill, Evelyn Wood; Front Row—Peggy Earp, Ruth LaRocca  

(Top Right) Susan Johnson and Brenda Hill admire student art work  (Bottom) Susan John-

son (far right) presents certificates to clubwoman winners (L to R) Peggy Earp, Sarah 

Brooks, Brenda Gay, Marlene Dillon and Patty Jo Johnson.  Melissa Kennedy is thanked for 

playing Mrs. Claus at the Community Garden during the town’s Christmas tree lighting fes-

tivities. 
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Spring Fling Brunch & Fashion Event Fundraiser 
 Co-chairs: Dianne Carroll, Betsy Grannis, Bree Rude 

Plans for the Spring Fling Brunch & Fashion Show to be held March 7th, 
10:30am—1:30pm at Brick & Mortar on Main Street are coming together 
nicely.  This promises to be a lovely way to spend a Saturday afternoon!.  
TWCC members (and some family members) will be modeling lovely fashions 
from Belk.  Additional fashion displays will be set up from Dylan’s and Unique 
Gifts by Jacquelynn.  There may be other displays as well. 
 

There will be wonderful items included in a silent auction as well as door 
prizes.  Tickets will be limited so plan to get your tickets early!  Tickets can 
be purchased for $35 from Sandy Harrison or Barbara Nangle at the February 
lunch meeting or you can call Sandy at 919-300-1215.   

Tricky Tray (Pick a Prize) Fundraiser Chair: Bree Rude 

The Tricky Tray (Pick a Prize) event will be 
held February 21st at the Clayton Civitan Club build-
ing.  Set up will be at 5pm, doors open at 6pm and 
drawings begin at 7pm.   

Each CSP is asked to provide a basket for the event.  This will certainly 
help but more items are needed for baskets.  The baskets do not have to be 
as big as the items we had in the Taste of Carolina Cuisine silent auc-
tion.  Some examples of baskets are sewing basket, craft basket, toy basket, 
needlework basket, cooking basket, coloring basket, book basket, movie bas-
ket, candy basket, lady spa basket.  We are not looking for large items, just 
things you might have around the house or that Christmas present that you 
opened and said, "what should I do with this"?  Toys for girls and boys would 
be terrific! We will also be soliciting businesses for some nice prizes or gift 
cards.  Donation letters are available for tax deductible donations.   

Volunteers are needed to help with this event.  Volunteers are needed to 
help set up and to help during the fundraiser (sell tickets, serve food, pull 
tickets, deliver prizes, clean up, etc.) 

Tickets will be sold prior to the event as well as at the door.  Tickets will be 
available for members to purchase at the February meeting.  Tickets 
ahead of time are 4 sheets (100 tickets) for $10 .  Tickets purchased at 
the door will be 2 sheets (50 tickets) for $10 so stock up now while the 
price is good!! 

Please contact Bree Rude (njpanc@gmail.com; 908-947-5471) if you have an 
item to donate.  

Harbor Shelter will 

host its 2020 Val-

entine's Gala on 

Saturday, February 

8 from 7 PM to 11 

PM. The gala will 

take place at The 

Farm at 42. North 

Tower Band will pro-

vide the entertain-

ment. Tickets are 

$85 per person and 

include dinner and 2 

drink tickets. https://

www.facebook.com/

events/9694083101088

Mary Sinzdak’ s assistants, Bennie & Annie help sort through the annual club reports. 

https://www.facebook.com/events/969408310108822/?active_tab=about
https://www.facebook.com/events/969408310108822/?active_tab=about
https://www.facebook.com/events/969408310108822/?active_tab=about


Page 9 Puppeteers              Chair: Jeanne George 

The Puppeteers had their 2020 debut at Cooper Academy on January 13th.  
Puppeteers pictured below are Brenda Hill, Nancy Maynard, Melissa Kennedy 
and Dianne Carroll.  Thanks to Melissa Kennedy for reaching out to “Total 
Connection” who sent a reporter to cover the event.  Others assisting with the 
production were Jim and Susan Quinn and Jeanne George. 

RSVP your CSP Chair 
by Sunday before the 
meeting if you will be 
attending the February 
lunch meeting as well as 
any guests you may be 
bringing. 
 

Things to bring to  Feb-
ruary  lunch meeting: 

•New or gently used 
items for Tricky Tray/
Pick a Prize 

•Money to buy Tricky 
Tray/Pick a Prize Tick-
ets (advance tickets 
are 4 sheets for $10) 

•Money to buy tickets 
to Spring Fling Brunch 
& Fashion Event ($35) 

•Used Books for ESO 
to donate for Library 
Book Sale (see ESO 
report for criteria) 

•Gently used books 
appropriate for 1st 
graders for Education 
CSP Book Bags 

• Items for Carolina 
Youth Theater 
“Our Town” pro-
duction: Snickers, 
M&M’s, Twix, 
Skittles, Reese’s 
Peanut Butter 
Cups, Hershey, 
Milky Way, etc. 
(Regular sized); 
Granola Bars; Pret-
zels - (Snack Size/
Individual Bags); 
Gold Fish Crackers 
or Cheez-Its (Snack 
Size/Individual 
Bags); Fruit Snacks 
- (Snack Size/
Individual Bags); 
Bottled Water 

Martin Luther King Day of Service Food 
Packaging 

13 TWCC members and family members participated in the  
Martin Luther King Day of Service Food Packaging event 
held on January 20th at the Clayton Civitan Club. Members 
participating were (pictured below L to R) Marianne Sapsara 

and Donna Steele, Nancy Maynard, Judy Hoffman, Susan Quinn, Susan John-
son and Sunday Penny.  30,000 meals were packaged for food banks in the 
community. 

 



Recipe Corner—Cookies Page 10 

 

Recipe is from 

Allrecipes.com 

Each month will feature 
recipes by category 

 

March—Pasta 
April-Ham/Lamb 

May-Salads 
 

Send your favorite 

recipes to  
sbrooks@twccnc.org 

Do you have club 
member news, per-

sonal announce-
ments, family news, 

personal achieve-
ments or recipes to 

share with club 
members? 

 

Please submit items 
by the 25th of the 

month to the “Club 
Chatter” Editor,  
Sarah Brooks 

sbrooks@twccnc.org 

 Raspberry Almond Kiss Cookies 
Ingredients 
1/2 cup butter, softened 
1/2 cup white sugar 
1/2 cup packed brown sugar 
1 egg 
1 teaspoon almond extract 
2 cups all-purpose flour 
1 teaspoon baking soda 
1/4 teaspoon salt 
1/4 cup white sugar for decoration 
40 milk chocolate candy kisses, unwrapped 
1 cup confectioners' sugar 
1 tablespoon milk 
4 teaspoons raspberry jam 
1/4 teaspoon almond extract 
 

Directions 

• In a medium bowl, cream together the butter, 1/2 cup white sugar and 
brown sugar until smooth. blend in the egg and 1 teaspoon almond ex-
tract. Combine the flour, baking soda and salt; stir into the creamed mix-
ture. Cover dough and refrigerate for at least one hour, or until easy to 
handle.  

• Preheat the oven to 325 degrees F (165 degrees C). Roll dough into 1 
inch balls, roll the balls in the remaining white sugar and place them 2 
inches apart onto ungreased cookie sheets.  

• Bake for 10 to 12 minutes in the preheated oven, or until golden brown. 
While hot from the oven, immediately press a chocolate kiss into the cen-
ter of each one. Remove from cookie sheets to cool on wire racks.  

• In a small bowl, mix together the confectioners' sugar, milk, raspberry 
jam and 1/4 teaspoon almond extract until smooth. Drizzle over cooled 
cookies.  

Prep—30 min; Cook—10 min; Ready In—42 min 

 

Recipe is from  

Sarah Brooks 

mother 

Butter Almond Crescents 

Ingredients 
2 sticks unsalted butter, softened 
1 cup Confectioner’s Sugar, divided 
1 tsp almond extract 
2 cups all purpose Flour 
1 cup finely chopped almonds 
 

Directions 

•In a large bowl, beat butter with ½ cup sugar until light and fluffy.  Blend in 
almond extract. 

•Sift flour and gradually add to mixture, along with almonds.  Blend together 
until it forms a dough. 

•Shape dough into a ball, seal in plastic wrap, and refrigerate at least 1 hour. 

•Heat oven to 350 degrees. 

•Divide dough into 8 pieces.  Lightly flour hands and work surface.  Shape 
each piece into a ½ inch thick roll.  Cut each roll into 2-inch pieces. 

•Arrange on ungreased cookie sheets and shape each into a crescent, taper-
ing the ends by gently pinching them. 

•Bake 18-20 minutes or until faintly brown.  When cookies are completely 
cooled, dust tops with sifted remaining sugar. 
Store in airtight container. 
 
Servings:  3 dozen cookies 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 

Patty Jo Johnson 

3 

 

ESO at TWCC 
Clubhouse 

10am 

4 
 

TWCC Executive 
Board—10am 

 

5 6 

 

Library 4-7pm 

7 

 

Library 8am-2pm 

8 

9 

 

Library 4-7pm 

10 11 
 

Art CSP set up—
10:00am 

12 

Dianne Carroll 
Jean Lee 

 
 

TWCC Lunch Meet-
ing hosted by Art 

CSP—11:45am 

13 14 15 

16 17 18 

Night ‘N’ Gals 
7:00pm 

19 20 

 

TWCC Walking 
Group—Meet at 

clubhouse 
10:30am 

21 

Judy Hoffman 
 
 
 
 

6:00pm 

22 

23 

Donna Steele 

24 25 26 27 28 29 

February 2020 
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